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The Town of Harrington would like to thank and acknowledge Glendon “Buddy” Carter 
for his many years of service to the people of the Town of Harrington.   
 
Buddy was the longest standing member of the Harrington Volunteer Fire Department, 
with more than 30 years of service upon his retirement. Buddy joined the Harrington Board 
of Selectmen in 2007 and has held positions on numerous boards and committees for the 
Town over the years.     
 
Buddy, your service and commitment to your community is greatly appreciated and it has 
been our pleasure to work with you. 
 
  -The Town of Harrington thanks you for your service. 
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This report is printed for the information of the citizens of Harrington.  If you obtain a copy 
prior to the Annual Town Meeting, please take it to the Meeting provided that you wish one 
for reference at that time. 
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DUE DATE REMINDERS 
 
 
SHELLFISH CONSERVATION DATES:   
(ALL DATES MEET AT TOWN OFFICE AT TIME SPECIFIED) 

April 9, 2022  10:00 AM Pick 80lbs brush/set in mud-Wards Cove/Guard Point 
April 10, 2022  11:00 AM Brushing-Wards Cove/Guard Point 
April 23, 2022  9:00 AM Seed Boxes-Wards Cove    
April 24, 2022  10:00 AM Seed Boxes-Pineo Point/Brushing 80lbs  
  
 
DOG LICENSES:  Dog licenses are due by December 31st of each year.  Licenses may be 
issued for the new year beginning October 15th.  License fees is $6 if the dog is spayed/
neutered, or $11 for an unsprayed/unneutered dog.  Any licenses sold after January 31st of 
the year will be charged a $25 late fee.  Spay/neuter certificates (if applicable) as well as a 
current rabies certificate is required when registering your dog. 
 
 
BOAT REGISTRATIONS:  All boat registrations expire December 31st of each year.  All docu-
mented boat owners are required to pay excise tax to their Town each year.  An excise tax 
sticker will be issued upon payment of the tax. 
 
 
MOORING FEES:  Mooring fees are due annually by May 31st.  Resident mooring fees are 
$30 annually and non-resident mooring fees are $50 annually. 
 
 
REAL ESTATE TAXES:  Real Estate taxes will generally be mailed by mid-August and are 
due by December 31st of each year.  Interest will begin accruing for outstanding taxes on Jan-
uary 1st.  The Town accepts postmark (not check date) as payment date.  Any payments not 
received or postmarked by December 31st will be accepted but the outstanding balance due to 
interest accrued will still be outstanding on the account. 
 
 
ATV AND SNOWMOBILES:  Registration expire June 30th of each year. 
 
 
MOTORCYCLES: Registrations expire March 31st of each year. 
 
 
AUTOMOBILE REGISTRATIONS:  CURRENT INSURANCE CARD AND MILEAGE ARE 
REQUIRED FOR ALL VEHICLE REGISTRATIONS.  Prior registrations are appreciated but 
not required.  New vehicle registrations require a bill of sale (private sale) or dealer paperwork 
(dealer sale), a title (ALL VEHICLES 1995 AND NEWER MUST HAVE A TITLE) or title appli-
cation, insurance card and mileage.  The person listed on the paperwork for a new registration 
must be the person signing the registration paperwork.  We ask that any individual with a new 
registration not come later than 4:30 pm. 
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Town Officials 
Selectmen  Assessors 

Glendon Carter, 2022  Darin Hammond, 2022 

Joel Strout, 2023  Joel Strout, 2023 

Darin Hammond, 2024  Peter Classen, 2024 

   

M.S.A.D. # 37 Directors   

Ronald Kennedy, 2022   

Tiffany Strout, 2024   

   

Appointed Officials 

Administrative Assistant, Town Clerk, Registrar of Voters, Treasurer, Tax Collector, General Assis-
tance Administrator, Bureau of Motor Vehicles Agent, Inland Fisheries & Wildlife Agent 

Andrea Robinson 

   

Office Assistant, Deputy Clerk, Deputy Registrar, Deputy Treasuer, Deputy Tax Collector, E-911 Ad-
dressing Officer 

Bonnie Williams 

   

Board of Appeals Fire Chief Planning Board 

Robert Hammond Charles Williams Peter Classen, 2024 

Ronald Kennedy  Bonnie Williams, 2023 

Dea Peterson Health Officer Courtney Williams, 2026 

 Charles Williams Michael Meserve, 2022 

Road Commissioner  Stephen Leackfeldt, 2025 

David Weaver Emergency Management Director Rick Meserve, Alternate 

 Charles Williams ,Judith Classen, Alternate 

Shellfish Warden   

Charles Williams 
Code Enforcement Officer Shellfish Conservation Comm. 

 Charles Peterson Matt Hurlbert 

Harbor Master  Gary Brown 

Charles Williams Constable Andrew McLaughlin 

 Charles Peterson Bradley Kennedy 

Animal Control Officer Alan Stanwood Erving Grant 

Sarah Strout   

   

Economic Development  

Comm.   

Robert Hammond   
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Recreation Committee Budget Committee Harbor Committee 

Timothy Peterson Joel Strout William Robinson 

Dea Peterson Glendon Carter David Fraser, Jr. 

Thomas DiBiase Darin Hammond Richard Beal 

Nick Mann Andrea Robinson Spencer Thompson 

Sandi Mann Bonnie Williams Timothy Peterson 

Dawn Leighton Dea Peterson Dea Peterson 

Mason Leighton Charles Williams Stuart Crosby 

Michael Leighton  Warren Dorr 

Andrew Davis  Jeffrey Strout 

  Scott Strout 

  Frank Thompson 

  Steve Strout 

  Steven Berry 

  Thomas DiBiase 

Town Officials 
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SELECTMEN’S REPORT 

The Selectmen of the Town of Harrington feel that the Administration of the town went very well 
last year, even during the Covid 19 pandemic.  The Town was able to function with only a few 
glitches, and we are pleased with the progress that was made during 2021. 
The Board of Selectmen adopted the Second Amendment Preservation Resolution document last 
year, and it is on the Warrant for Town Meeting for the People of the Town of Harrington to con-
sider during the Annual Town Meeting in 2022.  
 
We also received correspondence from the Maine Bureau of Alcoholic Beverages and Lottery 
Operations, who are asking municipalities throughout the State to revisit and revote their munici-
palities Local Option Vote regarding the sale and consumption of alcoholic beverages within their 
town.  We as a Board felt that this should be an issue taken up at a regular Town Meeting instead 
of a Special Town Meeting so all of the inhabitants of Town had a chance to weigh in on the is-
sue.  It is also on the Town Meeting Warrant for your consideration. 
 
During 2021 Harrington also sold our old fire truck, and the proceeds were allocated to the fire 
department to buy some equipment.  
 
The Board of Selectmen also allowed the use of a tabulator to count ballots for the Town during 
elections.  We were extremely skeptical, and asked the Administrative Assistant to do multiple 
tests on its accuracy before we allowed it’s use.  I am happy to report that the tabulator was 
100% accurate in every test which will save the Town money in elections payroll in the future.   
We also put our Sanitation contract out to bid in 2021, and awarded the contract.  We have the 
majority of our Sanitation costs for the next two years fixed with the contract. 
We have also received $101,813.62 in American rescue plan funds, and we are looking into 
where the funds would be best spent for the betterment of the Town.  
 
We thank the Town for their trust in the Board of Selectmen to make the right decisions for Har-
rington.  This year the annual budget of Harrington has increased by 1.1%, but with the increased 
appropriations put forth by the Selectmen, and the budget committee the amount raised through 
property tax exclusive of the RSU 37 budget has decreased by .96% if everything passes at 
Town Meeting. 
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TOWN CLERK'S REPORT 
VITAL STATISTICS 

     

  2018 2019 2020 2021 

Marriages 6 7 4 4 

Births 7 Boys +    2 Girls =  9           8 Boys +    5 Girls = 13           3 Boys +    1 Girl = 4           2 Boys +    6 Girl = 8           

Deaths 10 20 23 11 

     

IF & W REPORT 

     

  2018 2019 2020 2021 

Hunting and Fishing 
Combo 74 70 54 49 

Hunting   87 47 50 86 

Resident Over 70 Life-
time 2 6 2 3 

Fishing 51 41 27 89 

Junior Hunting 23 17 15 13 

Archery 11 6 6 5 

Bear Permits 11 10 16 7 

Coyote Permits 15 8 11 3 

Muzzle Loading 14 6 7 7 

Expanded Archery 2 2 2 1 

Spring Turkey 22 11 4 8 

Non-Resident Hunting 3 4 0 1 

Non-Resident Fishing 10 7 0 3 

Non-Resident Hunt & 
Fish 0 1 0 0 

Migratory Fowl 8 8 5 6 

Resident Superpack 4 3 2 7 

Resident Apprentice 
Hunt 1  4 1 2 

Saltwater Fishing Reg-
istry 137  135 53 56 

     

ATV'S, BOATS AND SNOWMOBILES 

     

  2018 2019 2020 2021 

All Terrain Vehicles 145 132 145 161 

Boats 177 170 159 190 

Documented Boats-
Excise Tax Only 24 23 21 27 

Snowmobiles 50 43 34 45 
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HARRINGTON PLANNING BOARD 
 

     2021 was a productive year. Not only did we hold all of our meetings to review permit 
applications and answer questions, but we also received many inquiries via telephone.  
Although there were not many applications for new homes, there were several for large 
additions to existing homes, and many smaller additions.  The solar farm which was ap-
proved last year and renewed this year has not been started, so the company will reapply 
soon to start work in the spring of 2022. 
 
     During the year it came to our attention that the revisions to our Land Use Regula-
tions which were approved three years ago at the Annual Town Meeting were incom-
plete. In order to match the state regulations, we reworded and corrected Section 9.8, 
which we hope will be approved by the town at its Annual Town Meeting in March of 
2022. 
 
     This year we reviewed and approved the following: 
 

 3 New dwellings   
      1    Mobile home 
         8    Additions  
      9    Other structures 
      1    Solar farm 
 
     We look forward to helping applicants this year, since it is our goal to make the appli-
cation process as easy as possible. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Peter C. Classen 

 
 
 

Present Members: 
Peter Classen, chair                                  Courtney Williams 
Bonnie Williams, secretary                       Rick Meserve, alternate 
Mike Meserve                                           Judy Classen, alternate 
Steve Leackfeldt 
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HARRINGTON ASSESSOR’S REPORT 
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ASSESSOR'S VALUATION / ASSESSMENT REPORT 
2021 TAX YEAR (JANUARY 1, 2021 TO DECEMBER 31, 2021) 

      
      

VALUATIONS:     

Land    

         
65,646,870   

Buildings    

         
50,811,471   

Personal Property   

           
1,060,219   

(A) TOTAL = TAXABLE VALUATION            117,518,560  

      
      

Homestead Exemption Reimbursement 
                 
72,816   

BETE Exemption Reimbursement  
                    
1,105   

TOTAL EXEMPTION REIMBURSEMENTS                      73,921  

      

TOTAL VALUATION BASE             117,592,481  

      

ASSESSMENTS:     

County Tax   

               
198,466   

Municipal Appropriation   

               
886,804   

School/Education Appropriation  
           
1,193,081   

      

TOTAL ASSESSMENTS                  2,278,351  

      

      

DEDUCTIONS:     

State Municipal Revenue Sharing  
               
145,264   

Other Revenue   

               
237,000   

      

TOTAL DEDUCTIONS                     382,264  

      

(B) NET TO BE RAISED BY LOCAL TAXATION                1,896,087  

      

*************************************************************************** 

TAX RATE CALCULATION 

      

 $1,896,087 (B) DIVIDED BY (A) $117,518,560 = $0.016 (TAX RATE) 

      

$16.00 per $1,000.00 of value 

      

*************************************************************************** 



 

PROPERTY TAX EXEMPTIONS 
 
Homestead Exemption: 
 Requirements—property owner must be a Maine Resident who has owned a home in Maine for at least twelve 
 months as of April 1 of the year within which the application is submitted.   

• This is a one time application that must  be filed with the Assessors on or before April 1st;   

• The applicant must live in the home for which they are claiming the homestead exemption. 
 
Veterans Exemption: 

Veterans, including some Merchant Mariners, their surviving spouses, minor children and widowed mothers may 
be eligible. 
 
Requirements—Veteran must have been in active service during a federally recognized war or campaign and been 
honorable discharged.  In addition, the following criteria must be met: 

 The applicant must be a Maine resident; 

 The one-time application must be filed with the Tax Assessors on or before April 1st;  

 Veteran must be at least 62 years old (see #4 for exception) by April 1st of the year in which the appli-
cation is made.  If deceased, Veteran must have been born 62 years prior to the filing of the applica-
tion by the surviving family members. 

 OR, veteran must be receiving a pension or compensation from the United States Government for 
total disability, either service or non-service connected, as a Veteran. 

 
FEDERALLY RECOGNIZED WAR PERIODS 

 World War II      — December 7, 1941 to December 31, 1946 

 Korean Conflict  — June 27, 1950 to January 31, 1955 

 Vietnam War       — February 28, 1961 to May 7, 1975 

 Persian Gulf War — August 7, 1990 to April 11, 1991 
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 Dear Friends:  
 
I am deeply honored to serve the people of Maine in the U.S. Senate, and I welcome this opportunity to share some 
of the areas I have been working on over the past year.  
 
The ongoing COVID-19 pandemic continues to pose enormous challenges for our state and our country. When the 
pandemic began, I co-authored the Paycheck Protection Program that helped small businesses remain afloat and 
keep their employees paid. In Maine, our small businesses received more than 47,000 forgivable loans totaling $3.2 
billion. I also led efforts to provide relief for loggers, lobstermen, and bus companies.  
 
In addition, I helped secure $700 million to assist Maine’s overwhelmed hospitals and nursing homes, and a new 
law I led prevented Medicare payment cuts to help further ease the financial strain on our hospitals. I also urged the 
CDC to update its recommendations so that our students and teachers could safely return to their classrooms, and I 
pressed the Administration to end the closure of the U.S.-Canada border.  
 
While addressing the pandemic has been a major focus, I’ve also worked hard to ensure Maine’s other needs are 
met. A group of 10 Senators, of which I was a part, negotiated the landmark bipartisan infrastructure bill that was 
signed into law in November. I co-authored the section of the bill that will provide Maine with as much as $300 mil-
lion to expand high-speed internet in rural and underserved areas.  
 
Soaring inflation is another crisis, particularly when it comes to the cost of heating oil. I have strongly supported 
federal programs that help Maine families stay warm. In November, Maine was awarded $35 million to help low-
income Mainers pay their energy bills. And the bipartisan infrastructure bill included $3.5 billion to help families 
make energy efficiency improvements that would permanently lower their heating costs.  
 
As a senior member of the Appropriations Committee, I have supported investments in Maine’s communities. This 
year’s funding bills include $265 million I championed for 106 projects across Maine. These projects would help 
create jobs, improve workforce training, address the opioid crisis, and increase access to childcare and health care 
services. In addition, I worked to reverse proposed cuts to our Navy in order to help protect America and keep the 
skilled workers at Bath Iron Works on the job. The bills also include $475 million for the construction of a new dry 
dock at Maine’s Portsmouth Naval Shipyard that will allow the Navy to continue to carry out its submarine mis-
sions. I will keep working to get these important bills enacted.  
 
No one works harder than the people of Maine, and this year I honored that work ethic when I cast my 8,000th con-
secutive vote, becoming the only Senator in history to do so without ever having missed a roll call vote. The Lugar 
Center at Georgetown University once again ranked me as the most bipartisan Senator for the eighth year in a row.  
In the New Year, I will keep working to solve problems and make life better for the people of Maine and America. 
May 2022 be a happy, healthy, and successful one for you, your family, and our state.  
 
       Sincerely,  
 
 
 
       
       Susan M. Collins  
       United States Senator  
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129th Legislature 

Senate of Maine 

Senate District 6 

  
  

   
Senator Marianne Moore 

                                    3 State House Station 

Augusta, ME 04333-0003 
 (207) 287-1505 

  Marianne.Moore@legislature.maine.gov 

  
Health & Human Services Committee 

Ranking Member 

January 1, 2022 
  
Dear Friends, 
  
On the heels of 2020’s challenges, 2021 brought us both amazing progress and frustrating setbacks. The 
incredible rollout of several effective, FDA approved COVID-19 vaccines helped reduce the risks of this 
deadly pandemic – but vaccine hesitancy, combined with the dangers of new variants, have prolonged this 
crisis and created new risks for Maine people. The challenges raised tension levels to boiling points dur-
ing the fallout of the 2020 presidential election and the January 6th Capitol attack. But despite that, Con-
gress was able to deliver for a nation gripped by an unprecedented pandemic. As we reflect back on the 
year, we see the important action that will make a difference for Maine people – as well as work still un-
finished. 
  
As COVID-19 continued to impact communities across our state and the country, Congress’s first priority 
this year was to confront the pandemic’s health threats and economic toll. We immediately got to work on 
the American Rescue Plan, crafting an emergency bill to meet the moment and get our nation back on sta-
ble footing. The legislation delivered essential support to businesses facing crises, households in need, 
and the medical professionals on the front lines of this fight. The funds helped get vaccine shots in arms, 
while also confronting the damage done to our economy. All told, the American Rescue Plan is bringing 
billions of dollars to Maine, helping the state continue to push through this crisis and bounce back strong-
er than ever. 
  
After passing the American Rescue Plan, Congress turned its attention to a longstanding but unfulfilled 
priority: infrastructure. Through hard work and compromise, both parties came together to pass a biparti-
san bill that finally addresses key infrastructure needs. For Maine people, the bill means an estimated $1.5 
billion to repair crumbling roads and out-of-date bridges, $390 million to improve access to clean drink-
ing water, and more. I am most excited about the significant funding for broadband – because, as we have 
seen during the pandemic, broadband is a necessity to succeed in the 21st century economy. The historic 
investments in the bipartisan infrastructure bill, combined with additional funding I pushed for in the 
American Rescue Plan, will bring an estimated $400 million for broadband home to Maine. These funds 
will be nothing short of transformational, creating new opportunities across our state. 
  
These two bills have made and will continue to make a real difference for Maine people, helping to both 
address the challenges of COVID-19 and lay a foundation for long-term success. I am proud of what 
we’ve accomplished this year – but I know there is still a lot of work to do and that the road ahead is chal-
lenging. Even still, I am filled with optimism because I know the true nature of our citizens, though chal-
lenged, has not changed. Despite every hardship, people in towns and communities have stepped up with 
strong local leadership, a willingness to help, and a Maine ‘neighborhood’ spirit. It is why I truly believe 
we can and will get through anything together. Mary and I wish you a happy, healthy, and safe 2022. 
  
Best Regards, 

 
   
 
Angus S. King, Jr. 
United States Senator 



 

Dear Friends,   
  
I hope this letter finds you safe and well. It remains a privilege to represent you in Congress, and I appreciate the oppor-
tunity to update you on what I have been working on for the people of the Second Congressional District.  
  
This year, our small businesses, workers and families, hospitals, states, and towns continued to face challenges related to 
the coronavirus pandemic. COVID-19 has been a serious threat to public health and our economy that requires a compre-
hensive, ongoing response. While we are not yet out of the woods, there is a light at the end of the tunnel. Still, I know 
there are many Mainers who will continue to need assistance getting through this pandemic. I am committed to making 
sure our communities' most urgent needs are met to get our economy back on track.  
 

One thing I am particularly proud of this year is that Democrats, Republicans, and the Biden Administration worked to-
gether to pass the bipartisan Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act, which will make a once-in-a-generation investment in 
our nation’s infrastructure and support Maine jobs. This bill will bring $1.3 billion to Maine for highways and $225 million 
for bridge replacement and repairs, as well as $234 million to improve public transportation options. It will also allocate 
over $100 million to help provide broadband access to the 42,000 Mainers currently without it and make 310,000 Mainers 
eligible for the Affordable Connectivity Benefit to help families pay for internet access. Crucially, it will also provide 
Maine with $390 million to combat Maine’s historically high rates of lead poisoning by replacing lead pipes and allowing 
Maine families access to clean drinking water. 
 

Another one of my priorities in Congress is protecting Maine jobs. For one, shipbuilders at Bath Iron Works are a vital part 
of our economy, and the ships they build are critical to our national security. Throughout 2021, I led the Maine congres-
sional delegation in pushing back against the Biden Administration’s proposed decrease in DDG-51 shipbuilding, a pro-
posal that would have had serious consequences for the shipbuilding workforce at BIW, one of the two shipyards that pro-
duces these destroyers, and American naval capabilities around the world. We fought successfully to include authorization 
for construction of three new DDG-51 destroyers in the final National Defense Authorization Act. I will continue to work 
hard with my colleagues on the House Armed Services Committee to ensure that we protect our national security and ship-
building jobs in Maine. 
 

My most meaningful work in Congress continues to be providing direct assistance to Mainers. My staff and I stand ready 
to serve you. If you are looking for assistance with a federal agency, help for your small business, or want to keep me in-
formed about the issues that matter to you, please reach out to one of my offices below:  

• Caribou Office: 7 Hatch Drive, Suite 230, Caribou ME 04736. Phone: (207) 492-6009 
• Bangor Office: 6 State Street, Bangor ME 04401. Phone: (207) 249-7400 
Lewiston Office: 179 Lisbon Street, Lewiston ME 04240. Phone: (207) 241-6767 

 
I am especially glad to share that my wife Izzy and I were pleased to welcome our daughter, Rosemary, into the world this 
year. Mom and baby are happy and healthy, and we’re so thankful for this blessing. We look forward to showing her the 
beauty of Maine in the months and years ahead. 

 
Sincerely,  

 
Jared F. Golden 
Member of Congress 
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POINTS TO PONDER 
 
• Article 6: Appropriate $19,000 from Shellfish Enforcement from Article 1. 
• Article 7: Appropriate $10,000 from Undesignated Surplus in Article 1. 
• Article 10: Appropriate $3,000 from Undesignated Surplus in Article 1. 
• Article 14: Appropriate $150,000 from Excise Tax and $50,000 from Undesignated Surplus in Article 1. 
• Article 18: Appropriate $5,000 from Undesignated Surplus in Article 1. 
• Article 27: Appropriate $1,986.62 from Undesignated Surplus in Article 1. 
• Article 24: Amendments to the Harrington Land Use Regulations are as follows:  
  Section 9.8 reads:  

LOT SIZE, BUILDINGS, SETBACK AND HEIGHT: all dwellings shall be on lots sized by Sections 3, 
4 or 5 as applicable.  All dwellings shall have a minimum front yard set-back from side and rear lots 
of at least 20 feet from the edge of the road right of way and set--backs from side and rear lots of a 
least 25 feet, and no building shall exceed 35 feet in height from the top of the foundation. 
 Section 9.8 proposed revision: 
LOT SIZE, STRUCTURES, SETBACK AND HEIGHT: all structures shall be on lots sized by Sec-
tions 3, 4 or 5 as applicable.  All structures shall have a minimum front yard set-back from side and 
rear lots of at least 20 feet from the road limit* and set--backs from abutting lots of a least 25 feet, 
and no building shall exceed 35 feet in height from the top of the foundation. * Road limits are: 25 
from the center line for town roads, and 50 feet from the center line for state roads. 

• Article 25: Amendment to the Shellfish Conservation Ordinance is as follows:  
  Section 4 as it reads now:  

 
Section 4 proposed revision: 

 

this municipality for at least Six consecutive months directly prior to the time of their claim of 
such Residence is made. The burden of proof will be on the applicant. To best determine resi-
dent eligibility new residents shall provide-"Three" (3) forms of proof of residency from 
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Section 1 Section 2 Section 3 

 
 

Valid Driver's License 
 

 

Copy of lease AND 
 

 
*Gas Bill 

 

address 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

address 

 

address 

 
 

   

    

     
     

     

     



 

Article 33: The Second Amendment Preservation Resolution reads as follows:  
 

2ND Amendment Preservation Resolution 
 
A resolution, which shall be know and may be cited as the “2nd Amendment Preservation Resolution.” 
 
WHEREAS, in the American system, sovereignty is defined as final authority, and the People, not govern-
ment, are sovereign; and  
 
WHEREAS, all power not delegated by the people to government is retained; and 
 
WHEREAS, the People of the several States comprising the United States of America created the federal 
government to be their agent for certain enumerated purposes only: and 
 
WHEREAS, the 10th Amendment to the Constitution of the United States reads as follows:  “The powers not 
delegated to the United States by the Constitution, nor prohibited by it to the States, are reserved to the 
States respectively, or to the people;” and 
 
WHEREAS, the 10th Amendment defines the total scope of federal power as being that which has been del-
egated by the people to the federal government in the Constitution of the United States, and also that which 
is necessary and proper to carry into execution those enumerated powers; with the rest being left to state 
governments or the people themselves; and 
 
WHEREAS, the 2nd Amendment to the Constitution of the United States reads as follows, “A well-regulated 
militia being necessary to the security of a free state, the right of the people to keep and bear arms shall not 
be infringed;” and 
 
WHEREAS, Article 1 Section 16 of the Constitution of Maine reads as follows, “To keep and bear arms.  
Every citizen has a right to keep and bear arms and this right shall never be questioned;” and 
 
WHEREAS, a bill has been introduced in the U.S. Senate by Senator Diane Feinstein titled the “Assault 
Weapons Ban of 2013” that bans the sale, transfer, manufacturing, and importation of certain semiautomat-
ic firearms; and 
 
WHEREAS, the “Assault Weapons Ban of 2013,” if passed, would be in direct violation of the 2nd and 10th 
Amendments of the Constitution of the United States and Article 1 Section 16 of the Constitution of Maine: 
and 
 
WHEREAS, when powers are assumed by the federal government which have not been delegated to it by 
the People or which violate the Constitution of the United States, a nullification of the act is the rightful rem-
edy; that without this remedy, the People of this State would be under the dominion, absolute and unlimited, 
of whoever might exercise this right of judgement for them. 
 
NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE BOARD OF SELECTMEN: 
RESOLVED, that this Resolution shall serve as a Notice and Demand to the federal government to cease 
and desist any and all activities, acts, laws, orders, rules, or regulations regarding firearms in violation of the 
2nd and 10th Amendment to the Constitution of the United States and Article 1 Section 16 of the Constitution 
of Maine: and, be it further 
 
RESOLVED, that the Board of Selectmen urges the members of the Maine Legislature who represent                               
to support LR 1973 [An Act To Prohibit Enforcement of Federal Laws Regarding Firearms That Are in Viola-
tion of the United States Constitution]; and, it be further 
 

RESOLVED, that a copy of this resolution be transmitted to the members of the Maine Legislature who rep-
resent Harrington, and to each member of this State’s Congressional delegation 
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NOTES 



 

 
Town of Harrington  

PO Box 142 
114 East Main Street 

Harrington, ME  04643 
 

Phone:  207-483-2061 
Fax:  204-483-4683 

E-mail:  harrington@ne.twcbc.com 
 
 

Town Office Hours 
 

Monday-Friday:  8:00 am—5:00 pm 
Closed For All State Holidays. 

 
Office closures will be posted at the Town Office as 

well as on our Facebook page.  “Like” us at Town of 
Harrington on Facebook to view town notices 


